[image: image1.png]


[image: image1.png]

April 5, 2002

Honorable Liz Figueroa, Chair

Business and Professions Committee

State Capitol, Room 2057

Sacramento, CA 95814

Subject:  Support for SB 1560
Dear Senator Figueroa,

The Office of Ratepayer Advocates (ORA) supports SB 1560, which would benefit consumers by giving the California Attorney General control over distribution of the Attorney General’s telephone solicitor “do not call” list.  

The Attorney General is currently required to maintain a “do not call” list containing the telephone numbers and ZIP Codes of residential or wireless telephone subscribers who do not wish to receive unsolicited telephone calls from telephone solicitors.  SB 1560, by also requiring all sale and leasing of the “do not call” list to go through the Attorney General, adds a necessary layer of consumer protection. It does this by removing “market value” of the “do not call” list, thereby reducing incentive and ability of parties to engage in nefarious use of the “do not call” list.  The end result is that the list is afforded only its intended value, which is preventing unsolicited, unwanted telemarketing calls.  

Please contact me or Lynn Maack of my staff at 415-703-1628, if ORA can be of further assistance to you in supporting this bill.

Respectfully,

Diana S. Brooks

Legislative Unit

415-703-1445 or

916-327-2453

cc: Senator Debra Bowen, Chair

      Energy, Utilities and Communications Committee
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